- 7:45 James & Maureen Ryan came in to discuss trucks dropping rocks and sand along the side of Meetinghouse Hill Road. They also are concerned that the sign blind drive is not visible anymore. They expressed that the recreation program creates alot of noise.
- 8:00 Peter Herbert, Sr. came in to discuss upgrading Joe English Road.

 He wanted to make sure that the Maple trees on his property would not be cut.

Lee Murray, road agent came in to discuss posting Bedford Road, Christie Road and Riverdale Road for no thru trucking. Selectman Mansfield made motion to pass a ordinance NO THRU TRUCKING on Bedford Road and Christie Road affected immediately. Motion was seconded by Selectman Dodge. Fine would be no less than \$20.00.

Selectmen agreed to accept the bid of Edelweiss to build the transfer station at the landfill.

Selectmen reviewed weekly correspondence and signed weekly checks.

Respectfully submitted

Linda Sizemore